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17th June 2019
Dear Parents & Carers,
Re:  French Residential Visit June 2020
I know that June 2020 seems a very long way away at the moment – but that is mainly why I am writing to you NOW.  For many years we have run a residential visit to Normandy, France for Year 6 pupils. The visit very much supports the work that the children undertake in the classroom in their ‘Life in Britain since the 1930s’’ history unit of work. As next year’s Year 6 has only one class, and with the uncertainty of the £ without Brexit yet being resolved, the price is very high for next year’s visit – around £490 per pupil.  However, the governors have been incredibly generous in their commitment to this experience continuing for Tower Hill’s children and have agreed to increase the subsidy made from the school budget to keep the cost at this year’s (2019) price of £420 – i.e. a subsidy of approximately £70 per pupil! This price will include all travel, meals, accommodation and admission charges to events.  I know in this very difficult economic climate this is a substantial amount of money to consider paying, however to try to help you to make your decision, this does actually work out at approximately £8 per week if amounts were put away from this week!  
In order to not lose the possibility of space at the accommodation centre, I have provisionally made a reservation for us to leave on the morning of Monday 8th June and return on the evening of Friday 12th June 2020 for a five day/four night stay.  
The children stay in an extremely well cared for brick built accommodation centre called Les Tamaris in the small Normandy village of Asnelles, not far from the town of Arromanches, site of Gold Landing Beach in World War II. Sleeping arrangements are 3-6 (single-sex!) children per room.  All rooms are en-suite so that the children only share toilet and shower facilities with their friends in their own room.  The site is marvellously located and ideally situated for trips around both Normandy and Brittany.  The restaurant has sea views, with the beach being literally across the promenade for great evening activities!
The teaching staff, which will include Mr. Collins as Tour Leader, Mrs. Ward, Mrs. Cartlidge and Miss. Dinsdale, are allocated rooms amongst the children.  AT ALL TIMES, apart from when they are actually asleep, the children are supervised by the accompanying members of staff.  Mr. Collins has now accompanied me on the French residential visit to France for 3 years, with Mrs. Cartlidge, Miss. Dinsdale and Mrs. Ward having done so on 10, 4 and 3 occasions respectively, and I must assure you that your child’s safety and happiness will remain as paramount. 

Only pocket money would be in addition.  Much nearer the time, we arrange a system whereby we exchange a set amount of pocket money for the children and distribute it daily during the visit.  This ensures that the children have money each day for those ‘special mementos’ that they will want to bring back for you rather than spending all they have at our first place of interest!  
Historically, a Collective Passport has been arranged by the school for those children born in the European Community.  This has been at no additional cost.  I will inform you straight away should there be any changes following Brexit being introduced so that we all know if arrangements have changed but WE DO NOT INTEND FOR YOU TO INCUR ANY EXTRA CHARGE IN ORGANISING A PASSPORT. 

For those children who WERE NOT born in the E.C., provided that a full passport from their country of birth is held and permission for residency in Britain is recorded in it, no further arrangements are necessary and they are able to take part in the visit.
In order to secure this price, we need to take a minimum of 30 children so that this price can be achieved.  After the initial deposit of £40, payments can be made in stages.   I am writing to you about the visit now to create the longest time possible to ‘pay off’ the cost in stages.  Throughout the coming months I will inform you of interim deadlines for subsequent payments.  
If the number of children taking part falls below 30 before the visit, the Tour Operator does increase the charge, so PLEASE check whether any moves or circumstances are ‘in the pipeline’ which could result in you withdrawing your child.  This could have a price impact on ALL children and indeed, subsequently, whether the trip can go ahead.
**The reservation is being held until Friday 28th June 2019 and therefore I do need to know the level of uptake for the trip by that date.  That does not mean you have to pay all of the money by then – just the £40 deposit!!
I understand that, whilst very exciting for the children, you as parents and guardians may have issues or concerns which you would like clarified.  Please do not hesitate to contact me, preferably at the end of the school day, if you would like to discuss any points.
Very best regards,

Mrs. Linda Tansley

Headteacher/Visit Organiser

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

To: Mrs.L.Tansley,Tower Hill Primary School,Fowler Road,Farnborough,GU14 0BW
I wish my child _______________________ to take part in the proposed Residential Visit to France in June 2020.

*I enclose *cash/cheque (made payable to Tower Hill Primary School) for the first deposit of £40.00   or  
*I will send this in by ____________________________ (required by Friday 28th June 2019 at the latest to secure the visit).
I understand that, in the event of insufficient support for the trip, my deposit will be returned to me, but that it is NON-REFUNDABLE ONCE FIGURES MERIT THE TRIP TAKING PLACE (30) and is a firm commitment to my child participating.

Signed _______________________________           Date _____________
